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Spring Clubhouse Landscaping  

&  

Adopt-A-Road Clean-Up  

May 19th at 9:00 AM 

Show your support for the club by joining us for spring clubhouse yard and 
landscaping maintenance and Adopt-A-Road Clean-up. We will be weeding, 
trimming, and cutting the grass around the club house.  We will also have our 
spring clean up of SE 288th St and 216th Ave SE.   
Info: Kathy Davis  360-886-1499  
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Community Club House Rental Rates 

� Members in good standing: $125.00 per weekend day/evening 
(Saturday/Sunday/Holiday) or $200.00 for weekend (Saturday morning – 
Sunday evening) events. Weekday rentals have an hourly rate of $10.00 
per hour with a maximum of $50.00 per day.  

� Non-Members: $175.00 per weekend day/evening 
(Saturday/Sunday/Holiday). Weekday rentals have an hourly rate of 
$20.00 per hour with a maximum of $100.00 per day.   

Damage/cleaning deposit: $200.00 for everyone per event.   
Full payment due at reservation with $100.00 non-refundable unless canceled at 
least 30 calendar days in advance of event.  
Reservations - contact the Clubhouse Manager. 

Club Officers for 2001 

President - Steve Garvich  
Vice President - Dave Newberry  

Secretary - Janie Edelman   
Treasurer - Carol Benson   

Trustee #1 - Orville Peterson  
Trustee #2 - Julie Geiger  

Trustee #3 - Annette Thompson  
Trustee #4 - Robert Schueler  
Trustee #5 - Bob Rothschilds  

 

Black Diamond Leash Law 

It has been noticed that there is an increase in dogs running loose in our 
neighborhoods. This is a reminder that the city of Black Diamond does have a 
leash law and it is the pet owner’s responsibility to ensure that the pet is properly 
secured.  For problems  with stray or uncontrollable dogs contact King County 
Animal Control (KCAC) at (206) 296-7387, or, if you get no resolution from 
KCAC contact Black Diamond Police Dept.  Please make our neighborhoods 
safe for young kids, walkers and bicycle riders.  Thanks.  

New Midweek Afternoon Golf League at Druids 
Glen 

Tuesday Afternoon Two-person Best Ball League  thru September 4, 2001.   
The League Format:  

� Nine hole competition  
� Both individual & 2 person best ball competition.   
� Skins competition optional.  
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For More information on the league:  
Look on the Druids Glen Web Page: WWW.Druidsglengolf.com 

Or contact either Sheila Locke @ (253) 638-1200, Steve Carroll@ 253-638-
0108 or Dennis Bassham @ (253) 630-7083. 

Spring 2001 Non-Dock Party May 20th @ 4:00PM 

Do you know what a dock party is?  It’s when Lake Sawyer residents gather 
(preferably arriving by boat!) for a party at various peoples homes in the 
summer.  Well, it ain’t summer  and a non-dock party ain’t a dock party.  The 
only difference is you’ll have to walk, bike or drive and there’s no lovely lake 
view.  But there will be lots of lovely people there!  
Get together with your lake neighbors for friendly banter and dinner on Sunday 
May 20th at 4:00 p.m. at the Lake Sawyer Community Clubhouse.  There will 
be door prizes and lots of fun to be had!  Children are welcome.  Lasagna, bread, 
plates, utensils, cups and napkins  will be provided  by Lake Sawyer Community 
Club.  Mark your calendars for the big weekend - Road and clubhouse cleanup 
on Saturday and a fun get-together on Sunday.   Bring your own beverage and a 
dish to share.  If your last name starts with:  
A-H:  Bring a salad, I-Q: Bring a dessert,  R-Z:  Bring an appetizer  
For dinner planning purposes please RSVP to Julie Geiger (360)886-2834 or 
Cindy Kerley (253)631-2939 by Thursday May 17th.  

Update on Lake Sawyer Regional Park 

Planning continues for the 163-acre county park at the south end of Lake 
Sawyer.  Within the park boundaries, the King County planning group has 
identified 38.6 acres suitable for active recreation such as baseball or soccer, 
60.5 acres suitable for passive recreation such as picnic areas, and 63.5 acres 
suitable for natural area conservation and appreciation.  The planning group has 
solicited public opinion in a variety of ways, including at a public meeting held 
last November 9 at the Lake Wilderness county facility.   
On February 22, 2001, King County personnel met with the Community 
Advocacy Group (CAG) and provided a status report and an indication of where 
they plan on going from here.  Several lake residents are on the CAG.  The 
county indicated that it is their plan to balance recreation use with conservation 
of the natural resources and character of the site.  They are now working on a 
preliminary design for the Master Plan that will include (subject to change):  
1. Limited waterfront development such as walking trails and fishing areas.  No 
motorized boat launch is anticipated.  
2. Trails, including a multi-use (hiking, biking, and equestrian) trail as part of 
the Green to Cedar Regional Trail system, internal walking trails, and 
interpretive trails.  
3. Interpretive and educational areas for groups and classrooms.  
4. Open grassy areas for informal recreational activities as well as picnic areas.  
5. It is anticipated that active recreation areas will eventually be placed on the 
site.  Many local residents have argued strongly against such use.  Separate from 
our park-specific planning, it was determined that a countywide study of 
recreational need was needed.  So, a Commission has been appointed to study 
recreation needs throughout the county.  That study is not expected to be 
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completed until May 2002.  Therefore, planning for the Lake Sawyer park will 
go forward at this time without any specific design for sports fields.  Do not be 
misled into thinking that a decision has been made not to have fields, as no such 
decision has been made.  Areas will be set aside in the Master Plan for eventual 
field development or possibly other use.  
6. There was strong public interest expressed in an off-leash dog area.  It is not 
anticipated that one will be included in the plans for the Lake Sawyer park.  
Other areas in South King County are being studied for that use.  

When the preliminary design is completed, there will be additional meetings 
with the CAG and also more public meetings.  Stay informed and do show up 
for the public meetings.  We can’t make a difference if we don’t participate. 

Dock Numbers Are Coming 

Black Diamond Police Office Kevin Esping and a crew of Lake Sawyer 
residents will begin putting numbers on docks beginning the week of May 7. A 
new ordinance will be approved by the City Council . Each plat has been 
assigned a number. These numbers, along with house addresses are being tied 
into the 911 system. If there is a call to Lake Sawyer for emergency vehicles, not 
only will your street address show up on their screen, but also the dock number 
so the Marine Patrol Officer can respond from the lake. For additional 
information, contact the Black Diamond Police Department or Janie Edelman at 
360-886-7166 (email: ovrachevr@aol.com).  

Club Membership 

There is still time to become a part of your Community Club and help us make 
this neighborhood a better and more enjoyable place to live, work and play.  
Contact any board member for more info.  

LSCC Board Meetings Agenda  

May 9, 2001 @ 7:30PM 

� Treasury Report  
� Go over last Meeting Minutes and Action Items.  
� Old Business open for discussion.  
� Repair of LSCC Kitchen floor.  
� July 4th  
� Road/Club House cleanup  
� Non Dock Party  
� Marine Patrol concerns  
� Signage for Eastside  
� New Business  
� Open Discussion  

Current Happenings within our City Hall 

A quick look on current topic being discussed at the City Council Meeting.  
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� Regional Park.  Nothing has happened since our meeting with the Parks 
department at Lake Wilderness.  It was evident at that meeting that the 
citizens of Lake Sawyer were concerned for traffic, noise and light 
pollution.  It appeared that the Parks department was surprised at the 
response they received from the area residents.  

� Once a year the City is allowed to amend their comprehensive plan.  Two 
proposals for amendments have been submitted, and are currently before 
the planning commission for review before being presented to the 
council.  For Information please contact a member of the planning 
commission, or call City Hall.  

� The City is working on improvements for Lake Sawyer Park that include 
parking fees for autos with trailers.  These fees will be distributed to the 
Parks department, Police Department and used for water quality testing.  
The idea of this is to have people that use the lake but don’t live here help 
pay for some of the costs involved by their use of the lake.   

� The Office of Surface Mining has sited the John Henry Mine for 
unauthorized dumping within the mine.  This is outside of the city limits, 
but obviously has the potential for impacting the lake and creeks.  It has 
not been determined that the material dumped was hazardous, but it was 
apparently dumped without OSM knowledge.  The mine is appealing.  

For more information about any of these issues please call City Hall at at 360-
886-2560 

Home Address Identification 

Imagine having to call for emergency medical, fire, or police services. Imagine 
this bad situation then turning into a nightmare because emergency personnel 
can't find your house! The Black Diamond Fire Department is encouraging 
everyone to PLEASE clearly mark addresses on your house, as well as at the 
STREET-END of your driveway. It's almost impossible to see an address that 
may be well marked on your house if your driveway is long, or the numbers are 
obscured by vegetation, vehicles, darkness, etc.  
Mailboxes are NOT a good indicator of where your house is - especially for 
those who share driveways, or whose mailbox is across the street from their 
house. So please help us find you by getting those addresses marked as soon as 
possible. It could save your life! For more information and recommendations, 
contact Lori Fahey, Fire Prevention/Public Education Officer, Black Diamond 
Fire Department.  
360-886-1229  

Community Club Logo Clothing for Sale 

We have clothing with the new logo shown above for sale. Items include jackets, 
shirts, vests, tot bags, caps, and sweatshirts.  
Contact Janie Edelman at 360-886-7166 for orders.  
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July 4th Activities at Lake Sawyer 

Current coordinators for July 4th activities.  
Fireworks: Sam Kerley & Dave Peters  
Parade: Polly R./ Janie Edelman  
Canoe/Rowboat Races: Frank Gardner’s Family  
Volleyball: Doug & Julie Geiger/Annette Thompson  
Fishing Derby: Dan Hucke  
Slalom Water Skiing: Bob Rothschilds/Steve Garvich  
Money Collections: Cindy Kerley  
Run/Ride/Walk : Robert Schueler 

Days and times will be firmed up at a later date.  

If there is an event you would like to coordinate or suggest please call Steven 
Garvich at 886-1837  

July 4th Boat Parade Theme 

It’s time to start thinking about the fourth of July and our annual boat parade.  
Have any ideas for a theme?  If you do, let a Board Member know, call Janie 
Edelman at 360-886-7166 or email Janie at ovrachevr@aol.com.  Then stay 
tuned to the Black Diamond monthly newsletter and our special Fourth of July 
Issue for further info.  

Classified Ads 

Put your ad in the newsletter and on the website.  

For classified ads, see Classified Ads,  Free posting to LSCC members. 
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